AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

SEPTEMBER 20, 2016 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Beth Tipping

A motion to approve the minutes of the July 19, 2016 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Stuart Friedman.  Approved by all.

Brian brought up the subject of the proposed Atlantic coast seismic airgun program.  E-mails had been sent to Borough Council and other Borough personnel.  This would happen along the coast of New Jersey down to Florida.  Brian composed a letter to go to Borough Council.  Seventy communities oppose the airgun program.  Brian would present the letter to Borough Council on September 28th with a Resolution some time in October.  A motion was made to oppose the seismic airgun program by the Environmental Commission.  Approved by all members.  

Regarding the proposed vegetation plan for the Bay Park Marina, Scott Taylor has plans for Atlantic City Electric.  Brian Reynolds is concerned about the line of sight and maintenance issues.  Scott Taylor said that they are low maintenance.  Donna Rothman asked if they could vary they color of the crepe myrtle.

In other business, ANJEC’s Achievement Award is going to the Avalon E.C. for the 44th Street Beach Trail.  Donna Rothman and Stu Farrell should be commended for their work.

October 1st is the next dune grass planting.

Adjournment at 5:00 pm.

